

The Voice of the Government Services Industry

January 19, 2017

Honorable Ron Johnson Chairman Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs United States Senate Dirksen Senate Office Building, SD-340 Washington, DC 20510

Honorable Mike Enzi Chairman Committee on the Budget United States Senate Dirksen Senate Office Building, SD-624 Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senators:

On behalf of the Professional Services Council, I am writing in support of committee and Senate action to fill the position of the Director of the Office of Management and Budget. The person in this position will lead the vital work to help eliminate arbitrary spending caps, concentrate on measurable results for government activities, and ensure that the government's contracting processes focus on providing the best value for the money. We have worked with the nominee, Congressman Mick Mulvaney, during his service on the House Oversight and Government Reform Committee. His experience on that committee and his work in the House on government management and budget issues will serve him well. We urge your committees, and the full Senate, to move forward quickly on filling this important White House position.

Thank you for your consideration of our recommendation.

Sincerely,

David J. Berteau President & CEO

cc: Honorable Claire McCaskill (Ranking Member, HSGAC)

Honorable Bernie Sanders (Ranking Member, Budget Committee)